ISP OUTREACH RAISING AWARENESS ON INVOLUNTARY SEPARATION AND GIS

ISP Outreach has an ongoing partnership with Age and Opportunity in Winnipeg.  We regularly present an overview of programs and benefits available from Income Security to a diverse group of people and it was during one of these presentations which happened to be a group of Seniors taking English as a second language, that we discovered the importance of raising awareness of the “Involuntary Separation.” 

Our story is about an 85 year old lady attendee who did not receive GIS due to joint income being too high.  Her husband was admitted into long term care resulting in her income only which consisted of her OAS and $100 monthly pension from a previous employer.  For GIS purposes this client had a total income of only $1200 per year.
One would wonder why this was not caught by Canada Revenue Agency and after speaking in more detail to this client we discovered that her Son in Law was completing their Income Tax based on being a married couple.  The most devastating part of this story is that by the time we found this client, her husband had been in a Personal Care Home for the last 8 years, resulting in 7 years loss of GIS.

In ISP Outreach we are constantly looking for ways to prevent people missing out on benefits and were truly disturbed by this incident and even more so to think how many other clients were falling through the cracks.

Partnerships:

We are presently developing partnerships starting with five Personal Care Homes in Manitoba, consisting of two in the city of Winnipeg and three in Rural Manitoba.

Our key objectives are:

To reach Service Providers in Personal Care Homes in order to make them aware of GIS pertaining to Involuntary Separation.
Participants:

49 Service Providers so far, with potential for vast amounts in the future.
We have requested that the Personal Care Home will notify ISP when a person is admitted into long term care.  The five personal care homes we are presently working with have readily agreed to fax to ISP the NVS form under these circumstances and have shown an eagerness to learn as much as possible in order to assist their clients. 
This is a pilot project so far hence only five care homes however, we are hopeful that eventually we can expand our project to reach all care homes across Manitoba to ensure all eligible persons in the NVS category receive the benefits to which they are entitled.

